
SHARON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
Draft until approved at the next regular meeting 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharon BOS was held on June 8, 2021 at 3:00PM In-person and via ZOOM at the 
Town Hall.  Present were the three Selectmen, Barbara & Brent Prindle, Robert Lindgren, John Hecht, 
Wm. Tingley, reporter Hawken, Channel 6 and the secretary. 
 
First Selectman Colley called the meeting to order at 3PM. 
 
Mr. Flanagan made a motion to adopt the agenda as written, seconded by Mr. Jones, with all in favor. 
 
As usual if anyone wants to speak when the Board gets to an item, just let Mr. Colley know. 
 
Mr. Jones made a motion to approve the minutes of 5/25/21 & 6/3/21 as submitted, seconded by Mr. 
Flanagan, with all in favor. 
 
Of the eleven fuel bids sent out, only one was received.   
 Taylor Oil: Unleaded gas - $1.95 per gallon with $ .22 delivery = $2.17 
 Diesel Fuel - $2.15 per gallon with $ .22 delivery = $2.37 
 #2 Fuel Oil - $1.95 per gallon with $ .22 delivery = $2.17 OR Guaranteed $2.45 per gallon 
 Propane - $1.34 per gallon OR Guaranteed $1.69 per gallon 
Mr. Flanagan made a motion to award the bid for Unleaded Gas, Diesel Fuel, #2 Fuel Oil Guaranteed 
price and Propane Guaranteed price to Taylor Oil, seconded by Mr. Jones, with all in favor. 
 
Mr. Tingley was present to further discuss the letter of support from the BOS for the Congressional 
designation – Partnership Wild and Scenic River.  The draft letter was read.  Mr. Tingley commented that 
the actual mileage is 41.  Mr. Jones made a motion that the BOS sends the letter of support for the 
Congressional designation – Partnership Wild and Scenic River, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with all in 
favor.  The Board thanked Mr. Tingley for years of service on the Housatonic River Commission. 
 
The public informational meeting about speed/speed humps in general was discussed.  Melissa Evans, 
from UCONN’s T2 Program is willing to attend this meeting.  Having this in the afternoon and to hold it 
In-person and recorded in order to share the information would be helpful.  Dates that Ms. Evans is 
available were reviewed.  The Board agreed to hold the meeting, if available, at the Veterans’ Field 
Pavilion on June 23 with the 24th being optional at 4PM.  Mr. Lindgren questioned where things would 
go from there, after the meeting.  Hopefully Ms. Evans can offer suggestions, i.e. speed cushions vs 
speed humps; additional painting on the roads as a tool.  The Board agreed that the more input the 
better.  The idea of putting out a survey of where the Town should go next was discussed.  Also this 
topic will be placed in the next newsletter. 
 
The Parks & Recreation Committee has submitted a request to use certain Town roads for their 13th 
Sharon Sprint Triathlon to be held August 14, 2021.  Mr. Colley asked if anyone would consider helping 
with traffic that day in the area of the Shopping Center for the bike portion = 2 additional people would 
be helpful.  This will be put in the next newsletter.  Mr. Flanagan made a motion to grant the request, 
seconded by Mr. Jones, with all in favor.    
 
Community Update: 
 Beach stickers are available now through the Selectmen’s Office 

Maps
Received



 Transfer Station stickers will not be available until June 21, 2021.  The Selectmen’s Office will be 
open June 26, 2021 from 9AM to Noon just for Beach & Transfer Station stickers. 
 The Sharon Playhouse is opening for shows.  Look at their website for the scheduled 
performances. 
 
With nothing further, Mr. Jones made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with all in favor.  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:26. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Tina Pitcher, Town Secretary 


